
The Honorable Edward P. Burroughs, III  
Chair 
Prince George’s County Council 
Wayne K. Curry Administration Building 
1301 McCormick Drive 
Largo, Maryland 20774 

Dear Chair Burroughs: 

Enclosed for the County Council’s consideration is a Resolution to adopt the 
Prince George's County Five-Year Transit Vision Master Plan (TVP) as the official 
document to guide the County's implementation and operation of County public 
transportation services for the next five years. 

Each Locally Operated Transit Systems (LOTS) in Maryland is required, by the 
Maryland Department of Transportation (MDOT) - Maryland Transit Administration 
(MTA), to have a TVP that is updated every five (5) years. This is a local plan that must 
be approved by local elected officials. Proof of local officials’ endorsement must be 
submitted to MTA at the conclusion of the development of each update.   

 The County’s favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated. If 
you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact my office or Michael D. 
Johnson, P.E., Director of Department of Public Works and Transportation (DPW&T), at 
(301) 883-5600.

Sincerely, 

Tara H. Jackson 
Acting County Executive 
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